

Phríomhoifigigh Baile Átha Cliath Theas, Cill Dara & Iarthar Chill Mhantáin — Cúram Sláinte Pobail Teach Darach, Páirc na Mílaoise, An Nás, Co. Chill Dara, W81 KDC2

> Chief Officer Dublin South, Kildare & West Wicklow Community Healthcare Oak House, Millennium Park, Naas, Co. Kildare, W81 KDC2 Tel: (045) 882 597

7th May 2019

Fiona O'Loughlin, T.D. Leinster House, Dublin 2.

Re: PQ 12322. To ask the Minister for Health if work has commenced on the construction of the Athy Primary Care Centre and if he will make a statement on the matter – Fiona O'Loughlin

Dear Deputy O'Loughlin,

The Minister for Health has asked that the Health Service Executive reply directly to you with regards to the matters raised in your parliamentary question. I have examined the matter and the following is the situation.

Work has begun on the construction of the Primary Care Centre in Athy with the builders currently on site and with an expectation that construction will be finalised in Quarter 1 of 2020 and plans to have the centre operational in Quarter 2 of 2020.

I trust this clarifies the matter and should you have any further queries please do not hesitate to contact this office.

Yours sincerely,

Ann O'Shea

Chief Officer

Dublin South, Kildare & West Wicklow

Community Healthcare